KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

October 22, 2011, Our Lady of Fatima Church, Alcoa

Gathering

The meeting was opened by Lois Schering, leading the group in lighting the candle, prayer, and reflection.

Those present: Debbie Ferreri, Aurora Gardner, Jim Holt, Lois Schering, Dick Shriver, Kay Sheldon, and Fr. Alex Waraksa.  Also present: Angie Feltz and Dave Campbell.

Lois reported that the Tuesday morning group reunion at Our Lady of Fatima offered Palanca for the Secretariat meeting.  Dick and Fr. Alex also reported that they had offered Palanca.

All present prayed the Leaders prayer and participated in Leader’s Group Reunion. 

Rectora Reports

Lois read the report submitted by Carol Rummel for the English Women's Cursillo #41 held in October, 2011, and the report submitted by Nancy Kinerson for the Spanish Women's Cursillo #7 held in Auguist, 2011. 

New Business

Lois announced that Judy Holt had a birthday on October 23.  She gave a card to Jim to take to Judy.  Lois presented a perpetual enrollment Mass card to Kay in appreciation of her service as Secretary.  

Lois distributed copies of the proposed changes to the Amendments to the By-Laws and to the Pastoral Plan.  The changes to the Amendments to the By-Laws were considered first for a vote.  Dick suggested an additional change to Article V.2.b.  This change clarified that the Secretary would update the mailing list.   Dick made a motion that the changes be accepted as written with the addition of his suggestion.  Jim seconded the motion, and the motion passed.

The proposed changes to the Pastoral Plan were then considered.  Jim made a motion that the new Pastoral Plan be accepted as written.  Dick seconded the motion and the motion passed.  

Elections for new positions on the Secretariat were held.  The candidate for 

Spanish 4th Day Workshop was Nancy Kinerson.  The candidate for Treasurer was Debbie Ferreri.  The candidate for Music was Judy Holt.  There was no candidate for Secretary.  Lois asked that the the Secretariat members insert write-in candidates for the position of Secretary.  All of the candidates were elected, and four write-in candidates were suggested.  Lois will contact the write-in candidates to see if they are willing to accept the position.

Lois then discussed topics for the English 4th Day Workshop.  She suggested that we have more substantive topics.  She suggested covering the Leaders' Manual starting with the talks for the weekend.  

Lois announced that the 2012 Secretariat Retreat would be on January 7.     

Lois announced that one person had applied for the position of Spanish Post Cursillo Assistant.  After discussion, the Secretariat decided not to accept this person.  Micheline Parque will be the new Assistant to the English Three Day Coordinator.  Dave Campbell will be the new Parish  Rep coordinator.  Velma Burke will no longer send out E-mails to all Cursillistas.  

Dick Shriver had an informal meeting with Bishop Richard Stika about Cursillo.  Dick reported that the Bishop is 100% behind Cursillo.  He and Cardinal Rigalli will be available for talks at Cursillos.  The Bishop will also write a column about Cursillo for the East Tennessee Catholic in January.  The Bishop also stated that information about Cursillo could be addeed to the Diocesan website.  

Lois then distributed copies of the 2012 Cursillo Calendar.  The proposed dates were discussed and finalized as much as possible.  

Discussion was also held on where to hold the 2012 Secretariat meetings.  It was determined to alternate the Secretariat meetings between Our Lady of Fatima Church in Alcoa and St. Thomas the Apostle Church in Lenoir City.      

Secretary: Kay 

There were two changes and/or corrections to the minutes.  The minutes were corrected as requested and then posted on the website.  

Treasurer: Debbie 

Debbie distributed copies of the Treasurer's report (attached) as well as  the income and expense reports for the last three weekends, Spanish Men's #6, Spanish Women's #7 and English Women's #41.   In all of these Cursillos, income exceeded expenses.  

The checking account balance as of October 22, 2011, is $3,773.23.  

The savings account has been opened with an initial deposit of $2000.00.  Dick suggested that half of the net difference between income and expenses be deposited in the savings account after each Cursillo.   This will be done.

Lois suggested that we send a thank you letter and $100 to St. Thomas the Apostle Church, Lenoir City, for their generosity in letting us use their facilities.  All agreed to do this.

Pre-Cursillo:  Robb Morris (absent) - Report given by Lois

All of the participants from English Women's #41 have been added to the data base.  All of the application fees have been sent to the Treasurer.  

Three Day (English):  Aurora 

Aurora distributed the revised Cursillo Three Day Checklist.  It was suggested that lists of contents be put on each plastic box for the different days making it easier for everyone to know what should be in the boxes.  Other suggestions were made for additions to the list.  Aurora will make these changes.  

Aurora asked about obtaining a tabernacle and a monstrance to be used solely by the Cursillo.  Discussion was held about how to obtain these.    

Three Day (Spanish):  Beatrice Rincon (absent) - No report given

Post Cursillo: Dick 

Dick announced that Dave Campbell will now be in charge of Parish Reps.    

Velma Burke is doing a wonderful job as Palanca coordinator.   Palanca is functioning well.   Velma will not be coordinating the electronic mailing list any more.   

Piotr Ulmer is coordinating small group reunions.  Carol Rummel continues to do a great job on the Rooster Crows.    

4th Day Workshop, English: Jim and Judy Holt 

The next 4th Day Workshop is November12, 2011, at St. Thomas the Apostle Church, Lenoir City.   Discussion of 4th Day Workshop topics was held as a topic under New Business.

4th Day Workshop, Spanish:  Alicia Mora (absent) – Report given by Aurora.

Many of the Spanish Cursillo leaders will not be able to attend the 4th Day Workshop on November 12.  Discussion was held whether to cancel the Spanish session.  It was decided to go ahead with the Spanish session on this date at St. Thomas Church, Lenoir City.

Music:  Judy Holt (absent) – no report given

Spiritual Director: Fr. Alex 

Fr. Alex stated that there was good participation by the region and by Knoxville in the Fall Regional Encounter in Covington, KY. 

Lay Director: Lois

Lois reported that discussion was held about having a separate Spanish regional service team.  It was decided not to pursue this.  Tony Escamia has stepped down as the Spanish rep on the Regional Service Team, so a replacement is being sought for him.   

Lois has written a report about the Regional Encounter that will be published on the Knoxville Cursillo website.  Cecelia Hamilton a new member of the regional service team.

The meeting was closed with a prayer by Lois.

Old Business

None was discussed.  







Respectfully submitted,







Kay Sheldon, Secretary 

The next Secretariat Meeting will be December 3, 2011, at St. Patrick's Church, Morristown.


